[image: image1.png]


                                                                 
      
Fourth Sunday of Lent

                    Saturday March 25


Vigil Mass     
 

5:00 p.m.
     +Manuel Sy Gaite

  
Sunday, March 26
 8:30 a.m

   +David Gahrmann   
10:00 a.m.
    +Barney Shannon  
 5:00 p.m.
      People of the Parish


      Monday, March 27
7:30 a.m. 
     +Zelma Marie Breen



Tuesday, March 28
7:30 a.m.

     +Jennifer Grag

  
Wednesday, March 29

5:00 p.m.     +Patrick Awosogba

                       Thursday March 30

7:30 a.m.      +Barbara Wiecek



 Friday, March 31



7:30 a.m.
     +Helen Lonczak

   
Saturday, April 1



Vigil Mass

 5:00 p.m.     +Angie Albanese 



Sunday, March 26


      Fifth Sunday of Lent
8:30 a.m. 

 People of the Parish
10:00 a.m.     +Golden Family
5:00 p.m.

      +Gloria Vega Clark
[image: image8.jpg]



We welcome all who worship or want to stop in at any time to pray in our church. Our church is open Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 6:00 a.m.–6:00 p.m. (First Friday 8:30 p.m.)Wednesday 6:00 a.m.-8:30 p.m. Saturday (last Mass 7:30p.m.) and Sunday (5:00 p.m.) the church will close following the Masses. The Parish Office hours are Monday-Thursday 9:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. Fridays 9:00 a.m. 2:00 p.m.  If you are new to the parish and would like to join our parish, complete and return the bottom portion of the last page of the bulletin.
Stewardship – Time, Talent & Treasure
                Collection for March 19- $5,919.00 
                         Mail Donations - $ 442.00
                  Total Plate Collection $ 6,361.00
           Spring Collection $ 1,445.00  
Please remember Corpus Christi Parish
in your will and estate planning.   
March 26, 2017  – Fourth Sunday of Lent
 “Not as man sees does God see, because man sees the appearance but the Lord looks into the heart.”
1Samuel 16:7
How often do we invest our time, talent and treasure in creating an appearance that does not matter at all to God?  We strive to impress with our clothing, home, career, possessions, car and other marks of distinction.  But none of these illusions of greatness will impress God.  Instead, He will look into our hearts to see how much we loved Him, how much we loved others and how we showed that love by the way we used our time, talents and treasure here on earth.
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Forming your Faith…….. We are excited to announce that Corpus Christi Church has become a partner in an exciting 24/7 on-line web-based digital formation series called FORMED, produced by the Augustine Institute and Iganatius Press.  This series is designed to help adults grow in their faith at all levels – how we think, how we pray, and how we live.  Better yet, access is FREE to all of our parishioners and their families anywhere, anytime on computers, tablets, or phones.  Register free using our Parish Code ZD3P77.  
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Week of March 25-31
MEMORIAL AND SPECIAL INTENTIONS

+Altar Flowers+
DeMonico & Lawerence Families

+Candle for Mary+
Special Intention
Offerings are available for a loved one or special intention.  Call the parish office for details.
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Joyce Hanula, John Gregor,
Susan Wiecek Shecter, 
Helen Kovacs, Kristin Rein, 
Rita Payor, Helen Plank, 

Catherine Nugent, 
Margaret Drack, Maria Rossi,
Cheryl Hayes, DeAnn Morgan, 
Fr. Kevin Casey, Marie Bodnar,
Florence Unverzagt, Patricia Ronan, Phyllis Mason,
Karen Kleinschmidt, Antoinette Rossi, Patricia Doyle,

Carol Ostrowski, Emerson Harper, Josephine Dehlinger, 

Genevieve Mroczko, Peggy Reynolds, Marilyn Rinfret,
Kathleen McGreevy, Renee Giliberti, Noel Gowran,
Debbie Canuso-Danley, Rebecca Rannazzisi, Roger Gregor
Claire Watson, Mary Ann Laskoski, Gloria Gregor-Hughes.
Please keep us updated on your loved ones.

Please note at any time, you may begin ON LINE GIVING by logging on to our website: Or use the Corpus Christi Quick Code for Immediate Donations.  See Quick Code info on next page of bulletin.

ON LINE GIVING Our thanks to the many families that have signed up for Online Giving!  If you manage your bills online, we’re sure you’ll like the convenience of giving to your parish online.  It’s safe and secure, and you decide exactly when your gift is made.  You may even view your giving history just by logging in Visit our website: www.corpuschristisouthriver.org – and get started.
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Lenten Fish Dinners will be held on March 31 and April 7, 2017 5pm to 7pm – St. Mary of Ostrabrama Church Parish Center, 30 Jackson Street – Adult Fish and French Fries Dinner $12.00 Children Dinner $5.00 (Take out dinners available starting at 4pm) Tickets on sale at door and in the parish office during business hours.
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Over the next several weeks the parish bulletin will 

include some information on the Catechesis on Matrimony.  

The Importance and Dignity of the Sacrament of Matrimony

11. For God, who has called the couple to Marriage, continues to call them to Marriage.  Those who marry in Christ are able, with faith in the Word of God, to celebrate fruitfully the mystery of the union of Christ and the Church, to live it rightly, and to bear witness to it publicly before all.  A Marriage that is desired, prepared for, celebrated, and lived daily in the light of faith is that which is “joined by the Church, strengthened by a sacrificial offering, sealed by a blessing, announced by Angels, and ratified by the Father… How wonderful the bond of the two delivers: one in hope, one in vow, one in discipline, one in the same service!  They are both children of one Father and servants of the same Master, with no separation of spirit and flesh.  Indeed, they are two in one flesh; where there is one flesh, there is also one spirit.”


The Seven Precepts of the Church
The Catechism of the Catholic Church lists 5 precepts. The last two are included elsewhere in the catechism but are not listed as precepts.  But they are equally important.  The original seven are listed here for historic educational value.
1.  To attend Mass on Sundays and Holy Days of Obligation, and resting from servile works.

2. To observe the days of abstinence and fasting.

3. To confess our sins to a priest, at least once a year if aware of mortal sin.

4. To receive Our Lord Jesus Christ in the Holy Eucharist at least once a year during Easter Season.

5. To contribute to the support of the Church.

6. To obey the laws of the Church concerning Matrimony.

7. To participate in the Church’s mission of Evangelization of Souls. (Missionary Spirit of the Church)

Annual Portuguese Luncheon – Sunday, April 9, 2017
The annual Portuguese luncheon fundraiser will be held on Palm Sunday, April 9, 2017 at the Portuguese Club on John Street, South River at 1:00 p.m.  There will be a live band and the food will be catered through Valenca Portuguese Restaurant from Elizabeth, NJ.  It will be served buffet style.  Price per person is $50/adult, $20/children ages 6-12, and ages 5 and under for free.

Please come and support our Parish!  Reservations can be made by calling the Parish office at 732-254-1800 ext. 10 or 15 prior to April 1, 2017.


The South River Knights of Columbus Council #3001 and the South River VFW Post #1451 would like to thank all the patrons for attending the Spring Breakfast held on March 12th.  With much success, 13 needy families will be helped with food this coming Easter.  Please look forward for other upcoming events.
The South River Knights of Columbus Council #3001 will be hosting their annual breakfast with the Easter Bunny and Egg Hunt, Saturday, April 8, 2017.  Coffee, tea and donuts will be served.  Egg hunt will take place on the VFW grounds, 31 Reid Street, South River, from 9:00 a.m.-11:00 a.m.  Children under 10 are invited to participate and have their picture taken with the Easter Bunny.  To reserve a spot, please call Joe at 732-570-8876.  The event is free of charge.



Two Lucky Calendars will be pulled next month.  The first on April 4th for $500.00 and then again on April 11th for $1,000.  If you don’t have a ticket in the drum, stop in at the parish office before these dates so that you too can have a chance of winning!


HOT LINE NUMBERS

● Alanon/Alateen: 1-888-425-2666

● Narcotics Anonymous – 1-800-992-0401

● Nar-Anon of NJ 1-877-424-4491

● Alcoholics Anonymous 1-888-568-1112

● Domestic Violence: 1-800-572-7233

● NJ Gamblers Anonymous: 1-855-222-5542

● Suicide/Crisis: 1-800-999-9999
Over the next several weeks the Hidden Stores Behind 5 of Your Favorite Prayers will be posted in the bulletin.  - For Catholics, prayers such as The Our Father, The Hail Mary, Hail Holy Queen, The Prayer of St. Francis are breathtaking – spiritually, we could not get along without them.  And while it is always beneficial to slow down and think about the words of the prayers as we pray them, there is a lot of good that can be derived from knowing where these prayers came from.  
The Sign of the Cross – The words, “In the Name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit.  Amen,” call down upon us the blessing of the Holy Trinity, and the gesture, touching our forehead, our chest, and each shoulder, marks us with the emblem of Christ’s Cross, the sign of our salvation.  It’s the gesture that makes the Sign of the Cross unique: we can be standing on a crowded bus, praying fervently in our heart, and no one around us is the wiser.  But as soon as we cross ourselves, we are making a public declaration of who we are and what we believe.  The Sign of the Cross is as old as the Church.  Originally, Christians took their thumb and drew a small cross on their foreheads.  The Christian theologian Tertullian (c.160-220) tells us that in his day, “In all our travels and movements, in all our coming in and going out, in putting off our shoes, at the bath, at the table, in lighting our candles, in lying down, in sitting down, whatever employment occupies us, we (Christians) mark our foreheads with the sign of the cross.”  It was a small subtle gesture, suitable for a time when Christians had to keep a low profile.  The Sign of the Cross as we know it came later, after the age of persecution ended.


On the funny side…………………………

A burglar breaks into a house. He starts shining his light around looking for valuables. Some nice things catch his eye, and as he reaches for them, he hears, “Jesus is watching you.” Startled, the burglar looks for the speaker. Seeing no one, he keeps putting things in his bag, again, he hears, “Jesus is watching you.” This time, he sees a parrot.

“Who are you?” the burglar asks.

“Moses,” the bird replied.

“Who the heck would name a bird Moses?” the man laughed.

“I dunno,” Moses answered, “I guess the same kind of people that would name a Rottweiler Jesus.”
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Parish Feast Day of Corpus Christi  


Sunday June 18, 2017


We are looking for interested parishioners to form a committee to help in planning a weekend celebration to honor the Feast Day of Corpus Christi.  Call the parish office to sign up.





Lenten Penance Service


Sunday, April 2, 2017


7:00 p.m.


Several priests will be available to hear confessions.





75th Anniversary of Corpus Christi Parish


Fr. Damian is inviting parishioners to join him in forming an Anniversary Committee so we can plan for this important milestone in our parish.  Contact the parish office to sign up. 








